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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
11th October, 2010 AT 7.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

10/10/1 

Present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice Chairman), Mr. A. Lees Mr. E. Roberts and Mr. S. Collins




Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.



Also in attendance:


Alec Connah, South Telford Rights of Way Project (STROWP) Officer.



Chris Winter and Fiona Stewart of Telford & Wrekin Council (Affordable Housing).


3 members of the public were present.  


Telford and Wrekin Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour

10/10/2 

Apologies:
Apologies were received from T&W Borough Councillor T. Kiernan.

10/10/3

Declarations of Interest:


None declared.

10/10/4

Presentation by Alec Connah, Project Officer, STROWP:

Alec Connah outlined what STROWP is and what it does.  It had instigated the South Telford Way long distance walk and the South Telford Heritage Trail.  It had also produced a number of leaflets and booklets about the walks.

Alec Connah outlined the possible costs of joining STROWP which is based on the number and length of the RoW in the parish.  A sum in the region of £5,000 was tentatively mentioned for full membership. The alternative was to contract STROWP to carry out a specific service for a fixed price.

It was felt that the main issues in the parish was a survey and statement of condition of the RoW and signage.

10/10/5

Affordable Housing Survey:

Fiona Stewart outlined what had happened since our last meeting with her.  She stated that some of the comments made by the Parish Council could be incorporated in the survey whilst other could not.
A discussion followed over some of the practicalities of the survey and that every household needed to be able to give their views.  Some aspects of the survey form were required to be standardized for all the surveys as a corporate and legal requirement.
It was clearly stated that T&W was not looking at any sites at the moment.  Should a need be identified then T&W would look at where the affordable housing might go.

It was agreed that the Parish Council would see the whole survey, the letter and flow chart before it was distributed and that as far as possible it would be tailored to our parish.

The Parish Council resolved, following the assurances that it had been given, to support and go ahead with the survey.

The earliest that the survey would be distributed was January 2011.

10/10/6

Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on 20th September 2010 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

10/10/7

Members of the public were invited to address the Parish Council on issues and 

concerns:

a. The Parish Clerk explained what had been meant by “Dry Mining” at the Huntington Lane Surface Mine and that it had only referred to the fact that the coal would not be washed on site.

b. The Parish Clerk and Cllr. D. Goodman explained the composition of the Huntington Lane Surface Mine Community Liaison Committee and that it had control of the Community Fund, not the Parish Council.
c. T&W Cllr. J. Seymour explained T&W’s affordable housing policy and procedures.

10/10/8

Standing Orders:



It was resolved that the Parish Council would have an informal meeting to discuss the 


amendments to the model standing orders. It was resolved to book the Committee Room at 

the Village Hall for 7.30 on Thursday 21st October.  If not available then the meeting 


would be held at a private residence. The formal acceptance of the Standing Orders would take 

place at the November meeting.
10/10/9

Street light outside “Haydock” in New Works:
E.On had proposed that the light be replaced as it only had a temporary repair.  The suggestion was to replace like with like or with one of the new LED lights. To remove the existing pole light and replace a new marlin LED lantern on the exiting wooden post complete with AC Ford Box/Bracket and transfer the service would cost £1009.00 excluding VAT or £70.70 a year for 25 years on the leasing agreement. To replace like with like would cost approximately £800.
The Parish Council resolved to see how often the light had been repaired and how much it had cost.

The Parish Council resolved not to take any further action until all the costs had been assessed.

10/10/10

Community Newsletter:

The Clerk reported that it had now been written and was with the printer.  It was hoped to have it ready for distribution during the weekend of 16/17th October.

10/10/11

Huntington Lane Surface Mine Community Liaison Committee:

The Clerk submitted a written report to the Parish Council.  The minutes of the Liaison Council 
would be placed on the Parish Notice Boards once they had been approved.

10/10/12

Clerk’s Report:
a. The Clerk reported that he had replied to Keith Harris’s letter regarding the Huntsman.

b. A letter had been received from Mark Pritchard MP regarding signage in the parish. It was resolved that the Clerk would respond to the letter.
c. Land Registry had returned the deeds relating to the playing field, the land of which had not been registered..

d. All the deeds belonging to the Parish Council had been deposited at Barclays Bank in two sealed document bags on 5th October 2010.  The Clerk had made an inventory of the contents of each document bag.

10/10/13

Planning:

a. The Clerk reported that there was an article from Peter Morris about the Huntsman in the October issue of the Community Newsletter outlining developments relating to parking and a statement about the proposed housing.

b. No planning applications had been received.

10/10/14

Veolia CRE8’S Cash Challenge.


The Clerk reported that a substantial bid had been made by Marilyn Pietroni to develop a multi 
user route between Lawley and The Wrekin which would be known as The Wrekin Trundle.


The Parish Council resolved to support the bid.

10/10/15

Reports and updates on Borough Liaison and Consultations:


Telford and Wrekin Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour updated the Parish Council on the 
following issues:

a. The replacement of Shelton Hospital.

b. Protecting services at the PRH.
c. Budget planning following the Comprehensive Spending Revue.

d. The reduction in the number of senior staff at T&W.

10/10/16

Individual Reports and updates from Parish Councillors:

a. Cllr. A. Lees reported regarding street lights:

i. That the new LED light had been installed at the junction of Buildwas Lane and Clee Rise.

ii. We need to be aware of the commitment of £70 a year for 25 years for the new LED light.

iii. The numbering exercise of the lamp post has not yet been completed but should be done so by the 19th October.

iv. Crofters View lights were no longer on our inventory and this should result in lower charges both for maintenance and energy consumption.
b. Cllr. A. Lees reported regarding signage:

i. That he had been approached by David Bell of T&W inviting the Parish Council to replace our present road signs with a standised road sign which included the message “Welcomes Careful Drivers”. To replace all the signs would cost £300+ and the installation costs.  It was felt that this was an expense without any real benefit to the parish.

ii. It was pointed out that the direction sign at Blacksmith Lane needed replacing as did the 30 mph sign on Coalmoor Road.

iii. Cllr. Lees showed a photograph of one the signs at Wrockwardine and it was resolved that the Clerk should contact the Wrockwardine Parish Clerk to ascertain the costs involved.

c. Cllr. P. Hutchings reported that both the Village Hall Committee and the Parochial Church Council were interested in joining in the celebrations for the Queen’s Jubilee.  It was felt that a sub group involving all parties should be formed to plan the celebrations.
10/10/17

West Mercia Police Authority:
It was resolved to respond to Kuldip Sahota (Chair of T&W Policing Boards) letter by stating that the Parish Council valued all the services provided by West Mercia .  It particularly found that our local police team kept an active presence within the community.  It further noted that the PACT engagement process was not successful as it was not supported by the community.
10/10/18

The Clerk’s Annual Appraisal:

It was resolved that this would be carried out on November 25th at 8.00 pm at the Chairman’s house.  Cllrs. P. Hutchings, D. Goodman and A. Lees would carry out the appraisal.

10/10/19

Winter Gritting:
It was resolved that the Parish Council would seek a quotation from K. Smith Contracting to grit the roads as listed in the Clerks Report:

New Works Lane, the lane to Lawley (Blacksmith’s Lane?), Huntington Lane, High Point, Spout Lane as far as Struan, The Alley/Orchard Close, Buildwas Lane and Clee Rise, the route from Little Worth via the bottom road to Church Lane and/or Malthouse Bank depending on which is done by T&W Council.

It was resolved that the gritting would only take place in extreme conditions when there was compacted snow on the highway.
No decision was made as to whom should make the decision to call out the contractor to grit the highways.

10/10/20 

2011/2012 Budget:

a.  The Clerk reported that the estimated costs of the local elections on the 5th May 2011 would be as follows:

· £537.00 – if the elections are contested.

· £130.00 – if the lection is uncontested.

b. The following issues were raised:

a. Signage.
b. LED street lights.

c. Bench at New Works.

d. Joint funding or full funding from UK Coal Community Fund for future projects such as the New Works planters.

e. Repair to benches on the Bench Walks. It was resolved that the Parish Clerk would contact Sharon Pickering to ascertain what progress had been made on repairing the benches by Larry Jones.
10/10/21 
Finance:

a. The Clerk reported that the present financial balance were as follows:

The quarterly bank statement dated 30th September showed a balance with all cheques cleared of £2,422.52.  Since then the Precept of £5,500 and refund of £40 from the Land Registry have been banked leaving a balance of £7,962.52.  There is £5.784.04 in the Business Saver Account.  This gives a total working balance of £13,746.56.

b. It was resolved to pay the following accounts:


J.F. Marcham

Clerk’s Salary



£191.82


HMCR


PAYE




£47.96


SLCC


Membership Subscription

£72.00


Npower


Energy Consumption


£33.63


Npower


Energy Consumption


£87.03


ALC


AGM




£32.00

10/10/22
Date of the next meeting:


The date of the next meeting will be Monday 8th November at 7.00 when Stuart Freeman will 

attend.
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